Freedom of Information Act 2000 – disabled children
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. There is a legal requirement for all children to use car seats until the age of 12 years old or 135cm (whichever comes first).
a) With the exclusion of provision made for school transport, does the local authority provide specialist car seats to children with disabilities?
Answer: 

Leicester City Council do not provide specialist car seats. All non-school transport is provided by Taxi Operators with any requirements for car seats being provided by them as part of their contractual agreement.

b) Again, excluding provision made for school transport, in the financial year 2017/18 how many specialist car seats were provided by the local authority to children with disabilities?
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Specialist car seats are not provided by the Council.

2. The Children Act 1989 requires local authorities to keep a register of disabled children in their area.
a) Does the local authority have an active register?
Yes
b) How many disabled children are on that register?
2477

c) What other sources does the local authority use to count and plan budgets for disabled children?
This is a fixed budget. The Council does not use any other sources to count and plan budgets for disabled children.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


